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Date:   13 July 2015 
Our reference: 1415/PAC 149 
Subject: Revised management strategy Celtic Sea herring 
 

 

 

 
Dear Ms Evans, 

 

As a result of the benchmark carried out on Celtic Sea herring earlier this year, which resulted 
in revised reference points, I am pleased to submit a revised management strategy for this 
stock. This revised management strategy has been unanimously endorsed by the Executive 
Committee of the Pelagic AC. 

Please find the details of the revised strategy in annex I. In case you have any questions please 
do not hesitate to contact the Pelagic AC Secretariat. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Sean O’Donoghue 
Chairman Working Group II 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Lowri Evans 
Director General 
Directorate General Maritime Affairs 
and Fisheries 
Rue de la Loi 200 
1049 Brussels 
BELGIUM 
 

Pelagic AC 
Louis Braillelaan 80 
2719 EK Zoetermeer 
The Netherlands 
 
Tel: +31 (0)63 375 6324 
E-mail: info@pelagic-ac.org 
http://www.pelagic-ac.org 
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Annex I:  

Revision of Long Term Management Strategy for Herring in the Celtic Sea and Division VIIj 
proposed by the Pelagic AC (July 2015) 

 

1.  Every effort shall be made to maintain a minimum level of Spawning Stock Biomass 
(SSB) greater than 33,000 t, the level below which recruitment becomes impaired. 

2.  Where the SSB, in the year for which the TAC is to be fixed, is estimated to be above 
61,000 t (Btrigger) the TAC will be set consistent with a fishing morality, for appropriate 
age groups, of 0.23 (Ftarget). 

3.  Where the SSB is estimated to be below 61,000 tonnes, the TAC will be set 
consistent with a fishing mortality of: 

  

   SSB * 0.23 / 61,000  

 

4. Where the rules in paragraphs 2 and 3 would lead to a TAC which deviates by more 
than 30 % from the TAC of the preceding year, the TAC will be fixed such that it is 
not more than 30 % greater or 30 % less than the TAC of the preceding year. 

5 Where the SSB is estimated to be below 33,000 tonnes, Sub-Division VIIaS will be 
closed until the SSB has recovered to above 33,000 tonnes. 

6. Where the SSB is estimated to be below 33,000 tonnes, and Sub-Division VIIaS is 
closed, a small-scale sentinel fishery will be permitted in the closed area. This 
fishery will be confined to vessels, of no more than 50 feet in registered length. A 
maximum catch limitation of 8% of the Irish quota will be exclusively allocated to 
this sentinel fishery. 

7. Notwithstanding paragraphs 2, 3 and 4, if the SSB is estimated to be at or below the 
level consistent with recruitment impairment (33,000 t), then the TAC will be set at 
a lower level than that provided for in those paragraphs. 

8. No vessels participating in the fishery, if requested, will refuse to take on-board any 
observer for the purposes of improving the knowledge on the state of the stock. All 
vessels will, upon request, provide samples of catches for scientific analyses. 

9. Every three years from the date of entry into force of this Regulation, the Commission 
will request ICES and STECF to review and evaluate the plan. 

10. This arrangement enters into force on 1st January, 2016.   

 


